
Agenda Item #: 

 

Staff Report   
City of Manhattan Beach 

  
 

TO:  Honorable Mayor Ward and Members of the City Council 
 
THROUGH: Geoff Dolan, City Manager 
 
FROM: Neil Miller, Director of Public Works 
  Clarence Van Corbach, Utilities Manager 
 
DATE: April 4, 2006 
 
SUBJECT: Approve Appropriation of $29,438.09 for Payment to Travelers Casualty & Surety 

Company for the Public Works Roof Repairs 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that the City Council approve payment to Travelers Casualty & Surety Company 
for the Public Works Roof Repairs Project in the amount of $29,438.09.   
 
FISCAL IMPLICATION: 
An appropriation from the CIP Fund is recommended to make this payment. Funds that were 
previously approved in the 1999/2000 budget and not used were absorbed back into the CIP Fund. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
The funds for the Public Works Roofing Repair project were approved in the 1999/2000 budget. 
The roofing project was awarded to the lowest qualified bidder (Verdugo Roofing) on April 18, 
2000 and completed January 17, 2001. The subject project was completed and the City issued a 
warrant for the 10% retention in March of 2001. Before the check was cashed a Stop Notice was 
received to withhold payment until a sub-contactor was paid. That was the last communication the 
City had with Verdugo Roofing or any of its representatives until the recent request for payment 
from Travelers Casualty & Surety Company. The roofing work was completed and accepted by the 
City.  
 
 
Attachments: A. Copy of request from ST Paul Travelers 
  B. Copy of request for 10% retention payment 
   








